
	
  

	
  

 
Ronald W. Roepke 
July 06, 1934 - October 14, 2014 

Service: 
A Memorial Service in celebration of Ron's life will be held on Monday, October 20, 2014 at 12:00 Noon 
at the Piasecki-Althaus Funeral Home. Full military honors will follow the service. 

Visitation: 
A gathering of relatives and friends will be held at the funeral home on Monday, from 11:00 a.m. until the 
time of the service. 

Obituary: 
Ronald W. Roepke, age 80 of Salem, passed away on Tuesday, October 14, 2014 at Brookside Care Center. 
Born in Burlington on July 6, 1934, he was the son of the late Roy and Thelma Roepke. 
On October 14, 1954, Ron enlisted in the United States Army and honorably served until his discharge on 
September 28, 1956. 
On August 27, 1960, at Friedens Evangelical Lutheran Church, he was married to Margaret Gerhardt. 
For 19 years, Ron was employed as a Process Engineer with Chrysler Corporation, retiring in 1989. 
He enjoyed hunting, fishing, biking, cross country skiing and traveling with his family. 
Survivors include his wife of 54 years, Margaret Roepke of Salem; his two children, Craig (Patricia) 
Roepke of Pleasant Prairie and Karen (Hunter) Johnson of Burlington; his four grandchildren, Daniel 
Roepke, Kevin Roepke, Braeden Johnson and Baylor Johnson; and his two nephews, Landy and Todd 
Roepke. 
In addition to his parents, he was preceded in death by his brother and sister in law, Roger and Viola 
Roepke. 
The Roepke family would like to extend their gratitude to the staff at Brookside Care Center and the Kidney 
Center at St. Catherine Hospital. Margaret would like to personally thank her family and friends for their 
continued support through Ron's lengthy illness. 

Condolences	
  
Posted	
  on:	
  October	
  17,	
  2014	
  |	
  By:	
  Sunny	
  Nelson	
  
Maggie & Family, I am so very sorry to hear of Ron's passing; although you can know that he is not 
suffering anymore. Just remember to take care of yourself during this time and after. With Deepest 
Sympathy Sunny  



	
  

	
  

	
  
Posted	
  on:	
  October	
  20,	
  2014	
  |	
  By:	
  Jen	
  Arnold	
  
Dear Roepke Family, We are so sorry to hear of your loss last week! Ron was a wonderful person and as a 
neighbor always made me laugh! I still to this day miss your family in the neighborhood-it's just not the 
same! I hope his last days were filled with the love of family and friends and with peace! God Bless Ron 
and also his family: Margaret, Karen, Craig, their spouses and the boys! Thinking of you, The Arnolds-
Tim, Jen, Garrett and Blake 

	
  
Posted	
  on:	
  October	
  21,	
  2014	
  |	
  By:	
  Vernon	
  and	
  Nancy	
  Ammentorp	
  
So sorry to hear of your loss, we didn't hear of Ron's passing until too late to get down to Kenosha in time. 
Our thoughts and prayers are with your family. Vernon and Nancy Ammentorp 
	
  
	
  


